BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Assembly held on Wednesday, 20 April 2022 at 7.30 pm – The Club, Burtonwood
Present


Chairman



Ward
*



Ceri Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood

Vice Chairman 

                                M Rufus (L)



Westbrook





Council Members

*



A Abbey (L)



Burtonwood

*                                          Cathy Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood 

*

I Murphy (L)



BurtonWood

*



E Abbey (L)



Burtonwood 





J Guthrie (L)



Burtonwood

*



J Webb (IND)


Old Hall




B Gallagher (L)


Westbrook





D Gallagher (L) 


Westbrook

*



B MacLaren (IND
 

Westbrook

*



D Duddle (IND) 


Westbrook

*



T Mirfin (CON)


Westbrook





N Shah (CON)


Westbrook





Brian Morgan-Scrutton (L)

Westbrook
 



A Guthrie (L)



Westbrook 



*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
Clerk to the Council – Julie Pickles
Councillor Siobhan Carr (Westbrook)
Colin Griffiths (Satnam)

Margaret Murphy
Pete Murphy

Ken Davies

Mary Davies

Peter Beverley

John Pike

Ken Bond

Alison Bond

Michael Booth

Annette Booth

Ian Hewitt

John Strathearn

M Lewis

Lindsey Len

Tracey Slevin

Jamie Grierson

Caroline Yeoman

Margaret Owen

Ronald Owen

William Sivter
Marilyn Sivter

Denise Dickenson

Lee Hilton

Carol Lee

Clair Lee

Mark Hilton

Stuart Clutton

Lucy Benbow

May Billington

Jacinta Billington

Barbra Heaton

Frank Heaton

Hazel Gee

Rosa Gee

Claire Kingsley

Tom Holding

Julie Holding

PA1
Apologies
An apology for absence had been received from Councillors M Rufus, B Gallagher, D Gallagher, J Guthrie, A Guthrie, B Morgan-Scrutton and T Mirfin.
PA2
Minutes of the meeting 21 April 2021

Resolved that the minutes of the meeting 21 April 2021 were agreed and signed as a correct record
PA3
Chairmans Report

Welcome all, first time in three years to be able to have annual assembly face to face.

Since May 2021 the Parish Council has had to make other arrangement to facilitate their meetings as the usual meeting space in the Kingswood Parish Hall was deemed to be too small taking in the need to socially distance. For the last 12 months the Parish Council meetings have taken place alternatively at The Club in Burtonwood and at Gulliver’s World in Westbrook, it has been agreed that this arrangement will carry on for the next civic year. 


Firstly, the Parish Council wishes to thank all in the community that have been good neighbours and to all the volunteer groups who have given their time and efforts to support others.

Thanks to the Community Bus who has been delivering shopping, taking local residents to GP and Hospital appointments.
Thanks to local resident and church groups that have supported people in need during the pandemic.
Thanks to all the litter pickers in both Burtonwood and Westbrook that have been doing such a good job.
I also wish to thank all the Parish Councillors who have served their local communitiy over the previous year. Since the elections in May 2021 we have gained some new Members, the Council has co-opted 3 Members and we have had 1 bye-election

Ongoing / Future Works

Work of the Parish Litter Picker

Replacing Pavilion Building

Replaced Pavilion Play Area Fencing

Repainted Pavilion Play Area Kit

Maintaining the Parish Council Football and Rugby Pitches and Community Land

Maintaining the Parishes two play areas, (Gorsey lane and Penny Lane)

Maintaining the Kingswood Parish Council Centre

Working to keep the Westbrook Library and Community Space open, gave grant of £5K 21/22, have provisionally agreed to give a grant of £5K for year 22/23.
In addition to the above we have also gave grants to local groups to the value of £6700 to the following;-


The Person Centre – Mental Health Organisation – run by volunteers

The Adam Lewis Effect Foundation – Providing heart screening for young people in the Burtonwood, Old Hall Westbrook and Callands area

Callands Community Primary School – Cycle Pod


Burtonwood and Collins Green Senior Citizen Association – Christmas Party

Friends of Burtonwood Cemetery – Purchased new equipment to look after the cemetery


Burtonwood in Bloom – to continue to look after the flowerpots throughout the village


Westbrook and Callands Communities – Westbrook Big Party


Burtonwood and Winwick Community Bus – to continue to deliver shopping, taking local residents to GP and Hospital appointments 


Burtonwood Chargers – to purchase new rugby equipment

Clear up my community Warrington (CUMC) to purchase new litter picking equipment

The Parish Council has also purchased and installed 3 defibrillators in the parish area

Collins Green – Older people’s home  

Kingswood - Parish Hall

Callands – One stop shop

Over the past months Parish Councillors have been collecting goods for the Warrington Foodbank and for the Ukrainian Appeal.
We will continue working to keep the Parish an excellent place to live and work in and it was 
Resolved by the Council that the Chairmans report be noted

 PA4
Questions / Comments from the Public

It was noted that many local residents attended the Annual Parish Assembly. All were frustrated with a consultation from Satnam which would place 250 additional houses within the village and it was 


Resolved by the Council that residents concerns be noted 
Signed as a true record……..…………….

Cllr Ceri Mitchell  
Chairman

    19 April 2023
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